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December 10, 2020 
 
To:    County Administrators/City and Town Managers 
 
Subject:   FY 2021 and FY 2022 Revenue Sharing Program Applications 
     Funding Approval for FY 2025 and FY 2026 
 
At their December 9th meeting, the Commonwealth Transportation Board approved allocations 
for the Priority 1 and Priority 2 applications that had been submitted for the FY 2021-2022 
Revenue Sharing Program application cycle.  Due to impacts of the COVID pandemic, 
allocations requested for the FY 2021-2022 Revenue Sharing cycle are being budgeted in FY 
2025 and FY 2026. The list of approved projects can be found on our website at:  
http://www.virginiadot.org/business/local-assistance.asp. Your local VDOT representative will 
be contacting you regarding the next steps to ensure that these projects move forward 
successfully. 
 
The next application cycle will begin in late spring 2021.  Applications submitted during the next 
application cycle will be programmed for allocation in FY 2027 and FY 2028.  Now is the time to 
start preparing those applications and having discussions with your local VDOT representative, 
particularly regarding schedules and estimates.   
 
As a reminder, the Department will begin its annual deallocation review mid-2021. The de-
allocation process is intended to ensure that Revenue Sharing funds are being utilized in a timely 
manner.  If you have funds subject to deallocation, your local VDOT representative will be 
contacting you to discuss this and provide you with an opportunity to review available options.  A 
copy of the Revenue Sharing deallocation process can be found in the Department’s Revenue 
Sharing Guidelines that is also available on our website.   
 
The Department looks forward to working with you on the Revenue Sharing Program during the 
upcoming months.  If you have any questions about the program, please consult your local VDOT 
representative or contact VDOT’s Revenue Sharing Program Manager, Michele Piccolomini, at 
(804) 786-9125 or by email at michele.piccolomini@vdot.virginia.gov.  I can be reached at (804) 
786-9810 or by email at penny.forrest@vdot.virginia.gov  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Penny Forrest 
Assistant Director, Local Assistance Division 
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cc: Commonwealth Transportation Board 
 Stephen Brich, P.E. Commissioner   

Virginia Association of Counties 
 Virginia Municipal League 
 
 
 


